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SINGAPORE HONG KONG PROPERTIES INVESTMENT LIMITED

(Incorporated and existing under the laws of Hong Kong with limited liability)

Postponement in the release and despatch of the Annual Report of the Company for the year ended 31st December 1999

The Company announces a postponement in the release of the Annual Report for the year ended 31st December 1999 to 30th June 2000.

Pursuant to paragraph 8(1) of the Listing Rules the Company has to release the Annual Report not more than 5 months after the date upon which the financial period ended.

Singapore Hong Kong Properties Investment Limited (the "Company") announces the postponement in the release of the directors' report and annual accounts (the "Annual Report") for the year ended 31st December 1999 to 30th June 2000 as extra time is required for the auditors of the Company to complete the audit of the Company's assets in Mainland China (the "Breach").

The directors' meeting scheduled on 30th May 2000 for the consideration of the Annual Report has been postponed to a later date. Further announcement will be made and the unaudited accounts will be published as soon as practicable.

All the directors of the Company have confirmed that they have not dealt in any shares of the Company since 29th April 2000 and all the directors of the Company have undertaken not to dealt in any shares of the company until the annual results of the company for the year ended 31st December 1999 are published.

The Company has been informed by the Stock Exchange that it reserves the rights to take appropriate actions against the Company in relation to the Breach.


By Order of the Board


Cheung Chung Leung Richard


Executive Director

Hong Kong, 29th May 2000
Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the (Hong Kong iMail)
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